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Department of Nuclear Engineering
261 Swecocy Hall

IOWA STATE
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UNIVERSITY Telephone 515 294-5840

October 28, 1978

DOCKET No. 50-116

Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Sir:

This report summarizes documentation on file at the UTR-10 facility which
has been reviewed and approved by the Radiation Safety Committee at Iowa
State University.

SUBJECT: Elimination of Inspection of Shim-safety Rod Position Potentiometer.

Ref: Letter to A. Giambusso, dated September 27, 1973, enclosed.

An inspection of the mounting hardware which attaches the shim-safety position
potentiometer to the drive mechanism has been pe.rformed at six-month
intervals since September, 1973. This inspectica procedure has now been
eliminated for the following reasons:

1. No evidence of malfunction or any eendency to malfunction has
been found in ten inspections; the success of the hardware
modification has been proven.

2. The inspection procedure itself was potentially harmful to
the drive mechanism since complete removal of the drive
mechanism was required.

3. Elimination of this inspection procedure is supported by the
Radiation Safety Committee.
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, Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
October 17, 1978
Page 2

Yhe change in procedure does not involve a change in the Technical Specifi-
cations nor does it constitute an unreviewed safety question. The change
is necessary to reduce the wear and tear on a safety system unit.

Sincerely,

~ 4c( - .< C(,u 4|ae,J
Richard A. Hendrickson
Reactor Supervisor

Approved:

Y W[j]
A. F. Voigt, Chairman
Radiation Safety Committee

RAH:jes

Enclosure

cc: G. Burnet
NRC/0IE/ Region III
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